
NEWSLETTER 
24/06/2016 

We hope you feel that you are always treated fairly, and feel able to 

come into school to discuss issues.  

We are always open to reviewing our equity policies. 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class who has 

shone to be their class star. This could be due to their consistently good 

behaviour, putting a lot of effort into their work or their super learning. 

This week our stars have been: 

Eden—  Oliver Flitcroft for his incredible enthusiasm about Eden’s Space 

topic. 

Hendra— Hallemay England for perseverance and putting 100% effort into 

her writing tasks. 

Prosper— Reuben Singleton for making an excellent contribution to            

Prosper’s topic learning. 

Melbur— Tressa Blackwell for her courage and teamwork at the swimming 

gala by competing in an unfamiliar swimming stroke race. 

Drinnick/ Rosemellyn— Seb Rundle for working hard learning his play 

lines. 

Nanpean Community Primary School 

Nurturing Children’s Passion to Succeed 

READING KARATE 

Reading Karate is our reading reward scheme in which children aim to 

achieve different colour wristbands by reading at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Receiving her White wristband this week is: Scarlett Trivett (Hendra). 

Receiving his Yellow wristband this week is: Josh Allen-Dores (Melbur). 

Receiving their Blue Wristbands this week are: Jack Rouse (Prosper) and 

Lauren Bates (Melbur). 

Receiving their Purple wristbands this week are: Reece Squire (Hendra), 

Lia-Mai Orchard (Prosper) and Josh Rowe (Melbur). 

Receiving their Brown wristbands this week are: Corey Griffiths (Prosper) 

and Tressa Blackwell (Melbur). 

Receiving their Black Wristbands this week are: Amber Tamblin (Prosper), 

Jake Young (Melbur) and Jack Barbery (Drinnick). 

Receiving their Black/Orange wristbands this week for an amazing 240 

reads are: Hallemay England (Hendra), Freya-Rose Norton and Andra 

Baranescu (Rosemellyn). 

Receiving his Black/Blue wristband this week for a super 260 reads is: 

Callum Rowe (Melbur).  

Receiving her Black/Purple Wristband this week for an amazing 290 reads 

is: Sophie Ridgeon (Hendra). 

Number of Reads Coloured Wristband 

20 White 

20 (40 total) Yellow 

20 (60 total) Orange 

20 (80 total) Blue 

30 (110 total) Purple 

30 (140 total) Brown 

40 (180 total) Black 

20 (200 total) Black/White 

20 (220 total) Black/Yellow 

20 (240 total) Black/Orange 

20 (260 total) Black/Blue 

30 (290 total) Black/Purple 

ATTENDANCE 

Rosemellyn had the best attendance again this week with 100%. Well 
done to our year 6 children! We are happy to be able to report that this 
week we had a really good week for attendance. All classes had at least 
a 97% attendance rate. Hopefully, we can keep this up! 

LUNCHTIME AWARD 

Each week we present a child with a Lunchtime Award. This is to   

recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or 

well behaved during lunchtimes for the week. 

This week our Lunchtime Award goes to: 

Jarrod Cooper for being so helpful. 

BUSY BEES 

Busy Bees are awards given out to children to 

acknowledge that an aspect of their learning or     

behaviour is exceptional. 

This week, Busy Bees were rewarded to: 

Imogen Knowles for her excellent knowledge of 

odd and even numbers to 10. 

 OFSTED Report!                                                                                          
Today we are sending home a copy of the School’s Ofsted 
Report from our inspection in May 2016. Sorry about the 
delay but there are numerous quality assurance checks made 
on inspection reports nowadays. We are delighted to inform 
you that Nanpean School is now rated as a Good school. We 
hope you enjoy reading our glowing inspection report! 

 Swimming Gala 

 On Tuesday children from KS2 went to the Clay School's  
 annual Swimming Gala. Competing in team races, the         
 children performed well throughout the event and finished 
 in the top 3 of many races. All children behaved extremely 
 well and competed with fantastic effort and determination. 
 Overall we finished 3rd, narrowly missing out on the          
 runner- up spot by just 2 points. Well done to all the children 
 who took part and their families who helped with lifts and 
 cheer leading! 

REMINDERS 

 Summer Fair 29/6/16 

We are all getting ready for our 2016 summer fair! This will take 
place on Wednesday 29th June at 1:30pm.  All family members 
and carers are invited to join us for the afternoon; there will be 
candyfloss and hotdogs and lots of fun things to do and win! We 
look forward to seeing you there! 

 Trip letters for Eden and Hendra’s class trip to Trelissick Gardens 
on Wednesday 6th July have been sent home with all children. 
Please ensure that your consent slips are returned by Wednesday 
29th June so that school packed lunches can be ordered. 



AUTISM AWARENESS 

Although more than 1 in 100 people in the UK have autism, there are many misconceptions about this condition. As part of raising  Autism Awareness, 
our Autism Champions Ms Grindrod and Ms Palmer will be giving one fact and displacing one myth about autism each week.  

#AutismFact: Autism affects more than 1 in 100 people. Over 700,000 people in the UK are Autistic which means more than 2.8   million pe ople 
have a relative with Autism. 

#AutismMyth: People tend to ‘grow out’ of Autism in adulthood. 

 Shared Lunch 

We are so pleased that this term we have had all our school dinners 
prepared on site in our new kitchen! The children are all enjoying 
school dinners and we would like to share them with our parents/ 
carers! Parents are invite to dinner with their children to try the school 
dinners on the following dates: 

Tuesday 5th July—KS2 (Melbur, Drinnick and Rosemellyn). 

Thursday 7th July—KS1 (Eden, Hendra and Prosper). 

Just £1 for parents/carers. 

We will need to know how many additional meals we will be providing 
to ensure that we order in enough ingredients. Order forms will be 
sent home on Monday to be returned by Thursday 30th June. This 
could be an ideal time for a child who is unsure about whether they 
want to have school dinners, to try them out with you! 

 Brannel School Cinema 

Brannel School are now showing the following movies on Fridays:  

The Jungle Book (the very recently released version)—Friday 24th June, 
7pm 

Alice Through the Looking Glass—Friday 15th July, 7pm 

The Secret Life of Pets—Friday 5th August 

Ice Age: Collision Course—Friday 26th August 

They have kindly given our school 2 free tickets, and we will be offering 
them to children with 100% attendance. 

If you would like to purchase tickets from Brannel School yourself, they 
are £5 (or £3 for Brannel children and staff with up to 3 guests at £3 
each). 

 Sports Day 27/6/16 

Due to sports day unfortunately being cancelled on Monday, it will 
now take place (weather dependant) on Monday 27th June, this will 
follow the same format as this week. Parents are invited from 1:15pm 
for the competitive races.  

Children must arrive in school uniform and get changed into their PE 
kit at school so please ensure your child has their PE kit in school or 
they may not be able to join in. 

We hope not to re-schedule again! However, should the weather fail to 
be on our side again on Monday our third attempt will take place on 
Monday 4th July. Parent’s will be notified by text if this happens so 
please ensure your phone numbers are up-to-date.  

Ice Lollies for Sale! On Monday 27th June after Sports Day: 50p for 
large lollies and 20p for smaller ones. Parent helpers will kindly be 
selling them out the front of school at the end of the day! 

 Cluster Awards Night 28/6/16 

Tuesday 28th June at 5pm will be our first Cluster Awards Night. Each 
Brannel Cluster School has chosen one child (from any year group) for 
each of the categories. Children who been nominated have received 
their invites. Please may we remind you that children will need to wear 
their school uniform to this event. 

 Parent Parking 

Just to inform you that parents can loop around the churchrooms car 
park as we are now able to undo the chain. 

 Transition 

Year 5 had a fantastic day at Brannel School on Thursday. The 
theme for the day was ‘Euro 2016’ and the children were split 
into different Country teams to give them the opportunity to 
meet and socialise with children from other Cluster schools. 
The children all had an amazing day and represented our 
school brilliantly. When asked what they enjoyed most about 
the day, they said: 

“I liked everything but the Spanish lesson was particularly fun” 

     - Mahala Osborne 

“I loved the geography lesson because we used iPads to find 
out more about the world”                     - Joseph Edmonds 

All our other children also enjoyed meeting their new teachers 
and teaching assistants for the morning. Our new Reception 
children settled in incredibly quickly and had a fun time         
exploring the classroom and getting to know their new              
teachers and friends. All children start in their new classes on 
Monday 11th July. 

 Daya’s Visit                                                                                                  
On Wednesday, as part of our RE Curriculum, and as we              
continue on the journey to achieve our Level 1 Rights          
Respecting School Award, all classes took part in exciting  
workshops led by a lady called Daya.  Daya is Sikh and she has 
been working with children in schools across Cornwall,            
teaching them about different aspects of Indian culture to 
further encourage children to understand and respect       
different beliefs and customs.   

 Music Performance 11/7/16, 11:45am 

On Monday 11th July our flute, clarinet and recorder players 
will be performing in our whole school assembly. Parents of 
children who are currently in this club or who are interested in 
joining it next term are welcome to join us. 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Ms C. Marsden 

Headteacher 

KEY DATES 

Monday 27th June—Sports Day (take 2) 
Tuesday 28th June 5pm—Cluster Awards Night 
Wednesday 29th June 1:30pm—Summer Fair 
Tuesday 5th July 6:30pm —Y5/6 End of year production 
Wednesday 6th July 9am—Parents Forum with Ms Marsden 
Thursday 7th July 1:15pm—Y5/6 End of year production and Year 
6 Leavers Assembly. 

Monday 11th July-Thursday 21st July—transition weeks (all  
children move up to next year group 

Thursday 14th July 4pm—July Fest at Brannel School– all current 
year 5 and 6 children performing. 

Friday 22nd July—INSET DAY (no school for children) 

Friday 19th August and 26th August—HOLIDAY CLUBS 


